
Paragraph for Board Memo: 

 

Terri Helfers of the Geneva Support Staff Association (GSSA) requested the following records:  

 

“1. The number of Bargaining Unit Members who are both 55 years or older and have 10 or 

more years of service. 

2. The number of Bargaining Unit Members who have retired in the school years 2006-2016.” 

 

This FOIA request was received December 6, 2016 and responded to on December 8, 2016. It 

took three District employees a total of 1 hours and 20 minutes ($36.57) to respond to this FOIA 

request. Total attorney time equaled 0 hours ($0). 


